
TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD 

SAFETY COMMITTEE 

REGULAR MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, September 14, 2023 

 

 

 
The meeting was called to order by Linda Fox at11:04am. In attendance: Olga, Melnikov, Kara Mehler Linda Lull, Maria 

Evans, Eric Kist Derrek Guertin, and Linda Fox.   

 

 A motion to approve the minutes of June 14, 2023 was made by Eric Kist, seconded by Kara Mehler and approved by all. 

 

Accident Reports: One employee fell on uneven pavement in front of town hall. It is believed they contacted Public 

Works about the issue. 

 

Old Safety Issues: There is still a strong odor coming from the old safe adjacent to the Park & Rec office This issue has 

never been resolved. Maria Evans suggested Linda Lull contact Tim Simpkins and have the air quality checked. 

 

Marie Evans noted that she sent an email about NARCAN training. This had been suggested by the New Fairfield 

Prevention Council at the last Safety Committee meeting.  Olga Melnikov also stated that most of the Prevention Council 

efforts were focused on outreach to the public and not town employees. 

 

There were no new safety issues or other business. 

 

A motion to adjourned was made by Linda Fox and seconded by Maria Evans. Meeting adjourned at 11:10am. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Linda Fox, Chairman  
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